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The Woodlands Community Presbyterian Church 

4881 W. Panther Creek Drive 
The Woodlands, TX 77381 
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January February 2024 

“An Inclusive Church Family: Loving, Sharing, and Serving Christ.” 

Sunday Morning  

Worship Schedule 
 

8:30 and 11:00 am*  
Worship 

9:45 am –10:45 am  
Sunday School 

 
*Worship services  
available online  
and in person. 

Saturday, January 27th  
See details on Page 12 



 

 

Dear WCPC family, 

I know that looking back on 2023 some of you have wonderful memories of the past 12 

months.   I’m also aware that for some of you it was a difficult year. One you wish you 
could forget.  And I also know that for more than a few 2024 isn’t shaping up to be one of 

your favorites either. 

How do we handle the beginning of a new year?  Not, in my opinion with resoluƟons that 
are soon forgoƩen, but by focusing on who is with us on the journey.   One of the reasons 

I believe that WCPC, or any church is important, is because we need people to laugh with us and also to weep 
or mourn with us.  No one should face this or any year alone. 

Worshipping with your family and church friends.  Taking part in a Sunday School class or a mid-week study.  

Volunteering to serve others through the many opportuniƟes at WCPC or with some of the many partners that 
WCPC works with to meet the needs of those who are oŌen overlooked.  Singing in the Sanctuary Choir.  Help-

ing to welcome people on Sunday morning.  Joining one of the teams of the Session and Board of Deacons.   I 

could go on of course. 

Certainly, one of the reasons all the above is important is because they touch lives.  Many lives.  But it's also 
important for those we make those commitments.  Not only are you serving others but in a very important way 

you are meeƟng a need you have – to be connected to others.  To serve Christ. 

Most studies seem to indicate that more and more people are feeling alone and isolated.  For all the many 
ways we connect (Facebook, Instagram, zoom gathers, etc.) there is sƟll a need, a hunger for human contact 

that is more than just digital. 

There are many ways to do that at WCPC.  This newsleƩer gives you some opƟons to consider.  One that I hope 
you will think seriously about is Love Your Neighbor Day.  On January 27th this annual event will give you the 

opportunity to make new friends and also make a difference as we share God’s love with our neighbors.  Who 

knows what sort of difference that can make this year in your life and in someone else’s. 

Your pastor, 

Rev. Dr. David F. Jones 
Pastor 

PASTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

The Pastor’s DiscreƟonary Fund was established to provide financial assistance to those in need who 
make requests to the pastors of WCPC.  Primarily it is used to assist non-members, but on occasion funds are 
used to assist members with short-term needs.  Individuals and families in the past have been helped with 
rent, uƟliƟes, car repair, and prescripƟons.  A person requesƟng aid meets with one of our pastors.  Their 
needs are assessed and typically referrals are provided.   As an example, if someone lives in the area support-
ed by Interfaith of The Woodlands they are encouraged to contact Interfaith.  Your pastors have the discre-
Ɵon to assist those requesƟng financial help if they believe the need is legiƟmate and other avenues of help 
have been explored and are either not available or have been exhausted.  If you would like to make a contri-
buƟon to this fund you are invited to prayerfully consider doing so.  Please make certain that your check to 
WCPC notes that it is for the Pastor’s DiscreƟonary Fund.  If you would like more informaƟon, please don’t 
hesitate to contact either of our pastors. 



 

 

Dear Ones, 

As we begin a new year, many folks will set New Year’s resoluƟons. Here at WCPC, we may not 

be making any resoluƟons, but we are making some exciƟng plans. We are introducing a new 
Adult Spiritual FormaƟon Sunday class. We are returning to a curriculum we’ve used in the past. 

The Wired Word explores news arƟcles and how these events and our lives of faith intersect. 
Each lesson includes suggested readings from scripture, along with a reflecƟon. David and I will 

help get this class started, but we are hoping that class members will also like to help facilitated 
discussion each week. We’ll meet in Room 302 each Sunday, beginning Jan. 14. 

We are also working in partnership with ELP to provide an aŌernoon music program for our ELP families. Many 

thanks to Jonathan, Susan, Corky, David, and numerous volunteers who are helping to bring this idea to fruiƟon. 

We hope it becomes and important ministry opportunity for these children and families. 

And while we are trying some new things, we are also conƟnuing some long-standing ministries. Please mark your 

calendars now for Love Your Neighbor Day which is on Saturday, January 27th. We will have numerous service op-

portuniƟes both onsite and off.  

Easter is early this year, so that means that Lent begins with Ash Wednesday on February 14th. One of my favorite 
things to prepare each year as your Associate Pastor is our Self-guided Ash Wednesday service. We hope you’ll 

begin a meaningful Lent with us on Ash Wednesday either at our self-guided service during the day or at our  
tradiƟonal service at 7pm. 

 

Grace and Peace, 

 
 Is it Winter in Your Life? 

Many people experience winters in their personal lives. A recent loss 
through death, divorce, or relocaƟon may leave them feeling lonely.  
A hospitalizaƟon, a cancer diagnosis, or ongoing medical problems 
may leave them feeling isolated. The loss of a job, the fear of layoffs, 

or a financial setback can devastate one’s self-esteem. Family and personal struggles may leave them with 
nowhere to turn for support. 
If you are going through a difficult Ɵme, our Stephen Ministers can bring God’s warm love back into your 
life. They will walk with you for the duraƟon of your crisis. To find out more, please talk to one of our  
pastors or Stephen Ministers and Leaders. 

PRAYER QUILTS  
The Prayer Quilters meet at 1pm on the first and third Thursdays each month in room 
303 in the Hendricks building.  All needle workers are welcome. Please join us for  
creative fellowship in our mission for giving comfort and assurance of God’s love.  
Contact Nancy Kiefer 832-515-0711 



 

 

BOARD OF DEACONS TEAM LEADERS 

WORSHIP SERVICE: SUNDAY MORNINGS: 11:00AM    SUNDAY SCHOOL: 9:45AM-10:45AM 

Pastor: 
Rev. Dr. David F. Jones 
  
Associate Pastor 
Rev. Laura R. Grice 
  
Pastor Emeritus: 
Rev. Dr. Charles Hendricks 
  
 
 
 

Early Learning Program: 
Constance Janisch, Director 
Chantal Porter, Administration 
  
Administration: 
Bob McArdle, Financial  
Administrator 
Shirley Barclay, Dir. of Com  
  

Music Ministries:  
Jonathan Aigner, Director of Music 
Sherry Hunter, Director, Bell Choirs 
 
Mission Outreach: 
Sonya Dias, Facilitator 
 
Children’s Ministries: 
Susan Duncan, Director 
 
 

Our Missionaries 
Paula Cooper, Zambia 
Melissa Johnson, Zambia 
Jose Luis Clare, Peru 
Chenoa Stock, Peru 
Mark Adams and Miriam Maldonado Escobar  
  

Our Seminarians 
Frainess Shawa  

BOARD OF DEACONS 

SESSION MEMBERS 

Building and Grounds  Mark Seefeldt  mseefeldt66@gmail.com 

Christian Enrichment: 

   Adults  Brian Spears, Chair  bfspears7800@gmail.com  

   Children/Tween Stephanie Keiser  stephaniekeiser1@gmail.com 

Creation Care Cinda Hitchcock  cchtx@att.net 

Evangelism Team Jane Chesney  jeschesney@gmail.com 

Fellowship Team Cinda Hitchcock, co-chair cchtx@att.net 

  Stephanie Keiser, co-chair stephaniekeiser1@gmail.com 

Finance Team Andre DuBruyn  andre.j.dubruyn@gmail.com 

Mission Outreach   Gary Chapman, Chair gary.chapman5206@gmail.com 

Personnel Team Dave Watkins  dwatkinstx@gmail.com 

Worship Team Kristen Campbell, Chair e.kristen.campbell@gmail.com 

Youth Team Chris Chagla, Chair  chrischagla@gmail.com 

  Claire Keiser 

Moderator David Jones  djones@wcpc-tx.org 

Clerk for the Session Megan Hansen  megateer@gmail.com 

TEAMS OF THE SESSION 

WCPC PRAYER MINISTRY 
 

Prayer is one of the greatest gifts God has given to us.  At WCPC, we have the opportunity to participate in the prayer  
ministry as well as request prayers in several different ways.   

· Members are asked to send prayer requests by email or comments on our worship livestream.  Prayers for these  
individuals are included during the worship services and are added to the Church Prayer List. 

· The Church Prayer List is available online (www.wcpc-tx.org).  Prayer requests may be added to or removed from the 
list by contacting the Prayer Team, Rev. Laura Grice or the church office (281-363-2040; lgrice@wcpc-tx.org ).  Please 
obtain permission from the person prior to adding their name to the prayer list. 

Baby Ministry Ria DuBruyn 
Bereavement Ministry  Maria Paz Pickens m_maria_paz@hotmail.com 

  Deb Mason wcpcdeacondeb@aol.com 
Card Ministry Tommie Lewis ttlewis5181@sbcglobal.net 

  John Erickson 
Cookie Ministry   Patty Ahern pahernrd@sbcglobal.net 

Home Outreach Ministry Rebekah Rydarowski rebekah.rydarowski@gmail.com 

  Sarah Parker ssnyder888@gmail.com 

Hospital Ministry Eleanor Stone   esstone34@gmail.com  
  David Chesney 

Meals Ministry  Peggy Harris   peggyharris44@gmail.com 
  Susan Schatz schatz4882@gmail.com 

New Member Ministry Nita Purcell nitapurcell@yahoo.com 
  Shelley Smith ssmith6690@comcast.net 

Prayer Ministry Bruce Lee  balee5068@gmail.com 
Transportation Ministry Sue Davis   msdavis5@hotmail.com 

  Larry Copeland lcopeland1@gmail.com 
Moderator  Nita Purcell nitapurcell@yahoo.com 
Co Moderator Bruce Lee  balee5068@gmail.com 

CLASS OF 2024 
Andre DuBruyn 

Cinda Hitchcock 

Stephanie Keiser 

David Watkins 

Claire Keiser-Youth Elder  

CLASS OF 2026 
Kristen Campbell 

Chris Chagla 

Mark Seefeldt 

Steve Schlacks 

CLASS OF 2025 
Jane Chesney 

Jane Harding 

David Martinez 

Brian Spears 

CLASS OF 2026 
David Chesney 

Ria Du Bruyn 

John Erickson 

Karen Gonzales 

Tommie Lewis 

Stan Tucker 

CLASS OF 2024 
Patty Ahern 

Sue Davis 

Peggy Harris 

Deb Mason 

Nita Purcell 

Eleanor Stone 

CLASS OF 2025 
Larry Copeland 

Bruce Lee 

Sarah Parker 

Rebekah Rydarowski 

Susan Schatz 

Shelley Smith  



 

 



 

 

Energy Savings = Money for Missions 
Sunday, February 4, 4 p.m. WCPC Sanctuary 

PresentaƟon and Discussion, Colby May, CEM, author of the WCPC Energy Audit  
 
We have an acƟve program at WCPC on energy and environmental concerns.  While we’ve accomplished a lot, 
the 2023 Energy Audit points out opportuniƟes for doing more. The results of these acƟons will be more funds 
freed up for missions. We’re calling this ES = M2 (Energy Savings Equals Money for Missions).  The 2023 Energy 
Audit conducted by Colby May, Founder of Energy for Purpose, revealed how much more we can do. Toward 
this end, the CreaƟon Care Team is organizing a presentaƟon and discussion on the report findings planned for 
Sunday, February 4th at 4:00 pm in the Sanctuary.  
 
Since 2015, we have installed hundreds of LED light bulbs and fixtures. These improvements have largely paid 
for themselves by reducing electricity use.  In addiƟon, we replaced older outmoded and inefficient HVAC 
(HeaƟng, VenƟlaƟon, Air CondiƟoning) systems with much more efficient units. This reduces our carbon foot-
print from emissions relevant to climate change as well as other harmful power plant pollutants. The added 
benefit for our church is saving money which can be used instead for missions, Money for Missions. 
 
Conserving energy and reducing our bills requires all of us using the buildings to understand why and how to 
follow best pracƟces for energy savings. Colby May will present findings and recommendaƟons from the Energy 
Audit. The presentaƟon will include Ɵme for quesƟons and answers followed by refreshments. The presentaƟon 
will focus on the WCPC campus, but the recommendaƟons are also useful for our homes. The presentaƟon will 
be recorded and live-streamed, so it can be viewed remotely, but we are encouraging people to aƩend in per-
son and join the discussion.  
 
In addiƟon to WCPC leaders, members, and friends, we are inviƟng leaders of groups that use our buildings and 
other Earth Care CongregaƟons in the Presbytery.  



 

 

You don't drive at night? Car is in the shop? No transportation? The Transportation Ministry is  
here to help you get to church and church events.  Please feel free to contact Sue Davis at 
msdavis5@hotmail.com or 713-992-5655 or Larry Copeland at lcopeland1@gmail.com for  
details on the program, any driving requests, to volunteer, or any other questions. 

WCPC Transportation Ministry 

Ushers Needed:  
No Experience Necessary!  

 
We're looking for ushers for both the 8:30 and 11:00 services.  
No experience is necessary.  Anyone who is interested email Kristen 
Campbell at .e.kristen.campbell@gmail.com.  



 

 

At ELP, we start the month with 
our Epiphany Chapel! Christmas 
is such an exciƟng Ɵme of year 
and many Ɵmes we find our-
selves a liƩle down in January. 
The message we want to get 
across to the children is Jesus is 
God’s giŌ to us and is with us 
EVERYDAY, not just Christmas 

Day. The celebraƟon should conƟnue. Each child decorates and takes home a small candle to light with their family, 
talk about something they are thankful for, and talk about ways to show each other God’s love. This helps keep the 
Christmas spirit alive into the new year! 
 
2023-24 School Year RegistraƟon 
RegistraƟon forms for returning students, siblings, alumni and church members will be available on January 23rd. 
Forms will be emailed at 10:00am on January 23rd. Also printed forms will be sent home and available in the 
office.  Please list your 1st and 2nd choice of classes, especially future Pre-K parents!  We try to accommodate 1st 
choices when possible. Timely return of forms is considered for placement. Forms are due February 15th. Public 
registraƟon is on February 21st. 
 
Constance (Corky) Janisch - Director 
The Early Learning Program 
hƩps://earlylearningprogramtx.com 
cjanisch@wcpc-tx.org    281-298-2464 

 WCPC 
CHOIR 

This is a great Ɵme to join the 
WCPC Sanctuary Choir as we 
prepare anthems to share in 
worship between January and 
May. We are made up of  
volunteers who are members 
and regular aƩenders of 
WCPC. Rehearsals are held 
Wednesdays from 7:30 to 
9pm in the  
Sanctuary or Choir Room.  
Previous musical or choral  
experience is helpful, but not 
required. All who enjoy prais-
ing God and leading others in  
worship through song are in-
vited to join. Please feel free 
to contact Jonathan Aigner at  
jaigner@wcpc-tx.org with any 
quesƟons. 



 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Children’s Sunday School 9:30-10:50 drop off and pick up in CE building rooms 
106, 204 & 205.   
Childcare for worship at 8:30 am in room 100, for 11:00 am in Charles Hendricks 
Ed. Building rooms 307-309. 

Parent Night Out 
5-8 pm Snow fun! 
Reservations with 
sduncan@wcpc-
tx.org 

Sunday School  
9:30  
Worship 8:30 & 
11:00   

Sunday School  
9:30  
Worship 8:30 & 
11:00   

Sunday School  
9:30  
Worship 8:30 & 
11:00   

Sunday 
School  9:30  
Worship 8:30 
& 11:00   

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 
 

1 
 

 
 
 

2 3 4 5 6 

7 
 

8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 
 

16 17 18 19 20 
 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

       

 

 

 

No ELP 

Martin Luther 
King Jr. Day 

Drop & Go 
12:45-3:00 
pm  

Adult Luncheon 
11:30 
ELP Snow Days 31 
& Feb 1 
1-2 pm After School 
Music with ELP 
starts 

Sunday school 
9:30-10:45 am, 
worship 8:30 &11 
am 

Sunday 
school 9:45--
10:45 am, 
worship 8:30 
&11:00 am 

Sunday 
school 9:45-
10:45 am, 
worship 8:30 
& 11:00 am 

Sunday 
school 9:45-
10:45 am, 
worship 8:30 
& 11:00 am 

 

 

ELP Board Mtg 
9-11 am 

Drop & Go 
12:45-3:00 
pm  

Drop & Go 
12:45-3:00 
pm *new 
time 

Drop & Go 
12:45-3:00 
pm *new time 

Drop & Go 
12:45-3:00 
pm *new 
time 

Drop & Go 
12:45-3:00 
pm  

ELP Staff Mtg 
& Drop & Go 
12:45-3:00 
pm  

ELP classes 
resume  



 

 

 

 

 January Sunday School 

Children’s Sunday School  

Preschool K-1st  Walk with Me lessons on John the Baptist, 
Jesus and the Disciples, and Teachings of Jesus 
2nd-4th  Sparkhouse Classroom  
lessons on Jesus’ Ministry in Luke 
5th-6th  Connect Old Testament Unit 4 
on Kings & Prophets 

Love Your Neighbor 
Day is becoming a 
month of service  
options on Jan. 27th. 
See our website for 
more information soon. 

Children’s Ministry Mission Statement:  To nurture all to experience the 
unique joy of being a “child” of God.   
 
… You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with all your 
soul, and with all your might. Keep these words that I am commanding you 
today in your heart. Recite them to your children and talk about them when 
you are at home and when you are away, when you lie down and when you 
rise.  Bind them as a sign to your hand, fix them as an emblem on your fore-
head, and write them on the doorpost of your house and on your 
gates.                                                                                  Deuteronomy 6:4-8 

 

Nursery News  
Mon & Thurs children’s pm 
nurseries will be experiencing 
winter fun and crafts even if the 
weather doesn’t cooperate!  
 Godly Play classes on Sunday 

mornings will be hearing the stories 
on Epiphany and the Good Shep-
herd alternating with singing Sun-
days with Ms. Tricia or Jonathan. 

New DROP and GO 
schedule in January!  

Drop and Go will change to an  
afternoon program on Monday  
and Thursday afternoons from 
12:45 pm to 3 pm in the same 
rooms, Hendricks nurseries 307-9. 
Extend your ELP day and we will 
walk the children over or just use 
the afternoon childcare these  
days for appointments , running 
errands, etc. It is open to church, 
ELP and friends families and is 
$20 per child, per date. Reserva-
tions a week ahead of time are 
strongly encouraged. I will cancel 
the class if we don't have enough 
interest on an upcoming date. We 
are trying this program in January 
and it will continue if we have 8 or 
more children attending regularly. 

February Sunday School 

Children’s Sunday School  

Preschool K-1st  Walk with Me lessons on teachings of Jesus 

2nd-4th  Sparkhouse Classroom lessons on Jesus’ Ministry in Luke  

5th & 6th Connect finishing OT Unit 4 Kings, then Unit 5 Conquered 

Godly Play classes on Sunday 
mornings will be hearing the para-
bles of Jesus alternating with sing-
ing with Ms. Tricia or Jonathan. 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

   
 

 1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29   

 

 

ELP Snow 
day 

Ash Wednes-
day 

 

ELP Public 
Registration 
1-2 pm After School 
Music with ELP  

 

 

Sunday school 
9:45-10:45 am, 
worship 8:30 & 
11:00  

Sunday school 
9:45-10:45 am, 
worship 8:30 & 
11:00 CM mtg 2 
pm Zoom 

Sunday 
school 9:45-
10:45 am, 
worship 8:30 
& 11:00  

Sunday school 
9:45-10:45 am, 
worship 8:30 & 
11:00  

Children’s Sunday School 9:30-10:45 drop off and pick up in CE building 
rooms 204, 205 and 106.   
Childcare for worship at 8:30 in room 100, for 11 am in Charles Hendricks 
Ed. Building rooms 307-309. 

 

 

 

 

 

ELP deadline 
for WCPC, 
ELP student 
registration 

ELP Board 
mtg 9-11 am 

ELP Staff 
Mtg 1-3 pm 

1-2 pm After 
School Music with 
ELP  

1-2 pm After 
School Music with 
ELP  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

      9:45-10:35am  
     in CE 200 
     (the youth room) 
Includes 9-12 grade 
 

The Sunday School class for 7th-12th graders is held  
in the Youth Room. Leaders this year are Rebekah  
Rydarowski and Nancy Hathaway.  

Sr High 

Confirmation Class  
Sunday 

9:45 am in Rm 305  
7-8th Grade 

Youth Group 7-12 Grade 
Sunday Evening 6-7:30 pm  

Dinner, Bible Study, Fellowship and Fun!  
Meet in Fellowship Hall for Dinner and then 

the Youth Room for Study and Games.  

Last year, we took the SAME 6 people on the SAME day (Dec 
21), but things at the center were different this year. People 
were in and out while we were there because there was both a 
cruise ship docked and cargo ship.  
 
Since we all got the tour last year, and Pastor Jeff was helping 
seafarers (yes, we met 
some actual seafarers!!), 
we spent our Ɵme creaƟng 
more kits with items that 
had been donated to the 
center but not assembled.  
 
We also assembled 12 

goodie/care bags, before we leŌ WCPC, which the center will deliver to  
local Shrimpers on behalf of WCPC.  

WCPC Youth Group (7-12th grade) 

Conclaves 2024: Who am I? 

February 23-25th 
RegistraƟon has started!! Check with the church office or youth team leaders for details! 
 

SAVE THE DATE!! REGISTER EARLY! REGISRATION DEADLINE FEB 1STCalling ALL YOUTH! Join us for a fun and  
faith-filled weekend at Trinity Pines Conference Center in February. Our Presbytery's Youth ConnecƟon Council 
(PYCC) is planning a retreat that will enable youth to grow closer to one another, connect with youth from all 
over our presbytery, engage in small groups, experience dynamic worship, and of course, have a blast playing 
games and making new friends! Youth will also parƟcipate in a mission project and explore ways to connect with 
God in our Spirituality Center. RegistraƟon has started!! Check with the church office or youth team for details! 



 

 

WCPC Columbarium  
Purchasing Packets Available 

Columbarium Niche Sales Progressing! 
• Obtain a Columbarium Purchasing Packet (and an updated Niche Locator Map) 

a. either in-person in the Columbarium box in WCPC’s Workroom 

b. or online through WCPC’s website www.wcpc-tx.org/columbarium/ 

• Read the packet. 

• Find and follow the instrucƟons for purchasing a niche 

a. either in the packet you pick up at church 

b. or on WCPC’s website. 

· Call or text Peggy Hendricks (281-239-5989) when necessary to help with  

urn-purchasing and niche faceplate inscribing 

• Consider making a donaƟon to the Columbarium Fund if you’re not purchasing 

a niche 


